FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        FEBRUARY, 2010, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 9

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3
SCHOOLS –Centralia, Dupo, Harrisburg, Lawrenceville, Lebanon, Murphysboro, Pope County-Golconda, Red Hill-Bridgeport, Sparta
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Jackson, Lawrenceville, Pope/Hardin, 
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 12
Enhancing Your BSAA/PSAA Curriculum Workshop, 9-12 Teachers, Marion, Clinton, Washington 

  Counties Teachers’ Institute, Centralia - 12
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 10
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
FFA Alumni State Conference, Springfield

PAS State Conference, Springfield

AITC Awareness Conference, Bloomington

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Conference Call with Southwestern Illinois College and SIUC Ag Departments

Website Project Conference Calls(2)

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Marketing/Promotion Committee Meeting, Edwardsville
Bi-State Urban AgriScience Education Initiative Meeting, Monsanto, St. Louis, MO

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 2166       
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 7
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies

Assisted Schools with Possible Reduction of Ag Education Program

Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood –Program Planning, Goals, and Activities

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports
Assisted with New Website Revisions
Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Schools not knowing the outcome of their funding for FY10 and FY11 has caused some schools to possibly reduce their agriculture program.  I have been monitoring them closely and building support through community and industry leaders.  The Illinois FFA Alumni and PAS having their conferences together was a great joint activity.  With Aaron Leary leaving, the website revision project will be taking up more of my time this spring.  I wish the best for Aaron as he makes a career move to Pioneer.  He should be congratulated for hard work and efforts part of the team.  
